Classified Council General Meeting

Date: February 20, 2014
Locations: Elko-GTA124, Ely –112,

Winnemucca –109, Pahrump –PVC 122, Battle Mountain –109

Call to Order: Melinda Motts, Co-Chair, called the meeting to order at 9:32 a.m.
Members Present: 

Dori Andrepont


Tammi Cavender


Michelle Phay


Sandy Cortes


Sarah Howe


Dianna Byers


Paula Smith



Kandy Scheel


Melinda Motts

Presentations: 

There was no presentation for the Council.
Approval of Minutes: Minutes from the January 16, 2014 meeting were reviewed. Paula Smith made a motion to approve the minutes as presented and Tammi Cavender seconded the motion. The minutes were approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Reports:  Sandy Cortes presented the Treasurer’s Report for the time period of May 26, 2013 through February 19, 2014. Sandy reported that the February 13th bake sale raised a total of $780.00 for the Tony Salvatierra Scholarship. Dori Andrepont made a motion to approve the report. Sarah Howe seconded the motion and they were approved unanimously.
Site Reports:  

Pahrump: none
Ely:   
none
Winnemucca: none
Battle Mountain: none 
Elko: none
Committee Reports:
Bylaws:  none



Events / Fundraisers:  none

Webpage: 
none



Grant-in-Aid:  none


 

Hospitality / Awards:  none
Scholarship:  none
President’s Council: Melinda Motts reported that the President’s Council discussed updating the language for faculty presence on the property. The suggested change states that the faculty are expected to spend 35 hours on assigned duties per week. Out of those 35 hours, 5 of them have to be on-campus office hours. This is a first read for the language change. It will be brought back for approval at the next President’s Council meeting.

Melinda then reported that the Child Protection Procedures, which Pat Anderson had presented to the Classified Council in January, were approved. 

Mark Curtis, also, reported the status of the textbook policy. The changes they are proposing are that all textbooks have to be approved by the department chair before they can select a textbook for any given class. 


Alex Porter filled in for Laurie Walsh reporting that the Edibles for Education will be held on March 10-17.

New Business:  The Outstanding Classified Staff nomination was discussed before the Council. It was decided that the trophy for the nominee would be purchased at the Elko Trophy Shop. Paula Smith made a motion to approve the Council to spend $25.00, plus tax, on a trophy. The motion was seconded by Michelle Phay. And the motion passed unanimously. 
Old Business: The Council next discussed the upcoming duck race. It was decided that the Council would have to wait to set a date, due to the race being held on the campus steam. The weather will be the determining factor for when they will be able to hold the race. 
There being no further business before the Council, Paula Smith made a motion to adjourn the meeting. It was seconded by Tammi Cavender and unanimously approved.
The meeting was adjourned at: 10:00 a.m. 
